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 Chair Baker and members of the Senate Commerce and Consumer Protection 
Committee: 
 
 I am Ken Hiraki, testifying on behalf of Hawaiian Telcom on SB 2438, Relating 
to The Public Utilities Commission. SB 2438 is the companion bill to HB 1881 that was 
heard last week and held in committee. Hawaiian Telcom does not support this measure 
and respectfully requests an exemption. 
 
 The purpose of this bill is to require that an economic impact analysis be 
submitted with any application to the Public Utilities Commission (PUC) that may have a 
fiscal, rate, fare, charge, or schedule impact. Passage of this measure will add an 
unnecessary, costly and time consuming regulatory requirement to an industry in which 
all retail services have already been declared fully competitive.    The requirement for an 
economic impact analysis is completely at odds with the concept of a competitive market 
and will serve to only reinforce the perception that Hawaii has a negative regulatory 
environment. 
 
 Under Chapter 269, Hawaii Revised Statutes, Hawaiian Telcom and other Local 
Exchange Carriers are already required to comply with numerous PUC requirements that 
do not apply to our competitors; wireless and cable and other operators that provide 
Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP). Creating an additional regulatory requirement that 
applies to Local Exchange Carriers but not to these competitors is a step backward from 
the progress recently made in leveling the playing field in Hawaii’s telecommunications 
industry. 
 
 Hawaiian Telcom appreciates the efforts of the 2009 Legislature when it took a 
bold step toward modernizing outdated state telecommunications laws by declaring local 
exchange telecommunications services fully competitive. If it is the desire of this 
committee to pass this measure, Hawaiian Telcom respectfully requests that 
telecommunications providers be exempt from this bill.  Such an exemption will support 
and build upon the Legislature’s previous efforts to help bring regulatory parity and fairer 
competition to the telecommunications marketplace. 
  
 Based on the aforementioned, Hawaiian Telcom requests an exemption from this 
measure for all telecommunications providers under the purview of the PUC, and 
respectfully requests your favorable consideration. Thank you for the opportunity to 
testify. 


